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Dear Parent/Carer,
This week, we have enjoyed a very positive week in the school, and it has been pleasing to be able to share some reflections with staff and young people during the INSET day and assemblies. It is evident that there are a significant number of positive things about the school but also areas that we can take forward in our drive towards improvement. During staff presentations on Monday, I talked of the need for us to focus on what really matters, particularly at this difficult time, and for us all to continue to put young people at the centre of everything we do. As we move towards our Winter Assessment programme for young people in the Senior Phase of their learning, it will be essential that we continue to take cognisance of information that will come from SQA and the Scottish Government, with regards to the assessments and examination processes.
At 6pm this evening, North Lanarkshire will move into Level 4 restrictions as we attempt to negotiate the current pandemic. However, as stated in the information from the Scottish Government, schools remain open. Whilst the move to the new restrictions will most probably have some impact on our school, the core business of learning and teaching goes on, and we will continue to work as a school community to ensure that this remains our key focus.

During assemblies this week, some standards and expectations have been reinforced to young people with regards to things that they can take control of, to ensure that their learning experience is positive. Attendance, Behaviour, Organisation, Uniform and Time are areas that all young people can evaluate their performance in, and if they can achieve strong performance in these areas, it will undoubtedly aid them in their learning. Being positive ambassadors for the school was another emphasis from the assemblies, with young people being reminded that they are ambassadors beyond the school, as well as within.
Yesterday, we celebrated Catholic Education Week with a lovely Mass in St Augustine’s Church. We were joined by Mrs Docherty, Mrs Elliot and young people from St Augustine’s and their presence further highlighted the great work that goes on in our partner primary schools. In keeping with the current restrictions for places of worship, around 45 young people and a few members of staff were in attendance and it was great to see our Caritas students participate, as well as the other learners who undertook the reading and prayers of the faithful. Mr Angus and Miss Cluckie also provided some beautiful music which contributed greatly to the occasion. The Mass was recorded, so if you have not yet had the chance to see it, please use this link: https://t.co/8s8pkyw9cf?amp=1
2020 has been a difficult year for all of us, however, for some it has been extremely difficult. As a school community, St Ambrose High School takes prides in the care and compassion we show to others. To this end, we are appealing to all within our community to help support others over the Christmas period. Throughout the month of December, staff of St Ambrose will be donating vouchers/cash and food, that will be collected and distributed to families who find themselves in need of that little bit of support at this time of year. If you can support us, your help would be greatly appreciated, and we would ask that you hand any donations in to our school office. 

Furthermore, it is also our intention this year, to provide a family meal for Christmas Day, to those who may require it. This will be cooked/packaged within the school and delivered by both teaching and catering staff volunteers on Christmas Eve. If you feel you and your family would benefit from the provision of a family Christmas Day meal, then can I ask that you contact me, using the contact details at the top of the letter.
Finally, as we do move into Level 4 restrictions, we ask all young people to continue to try their very best to adhere to the government advice. Working with colleagues from Police Scotland, we are aware that there are still large groups of young people socialising at weekends and this is proving very challenging for Police to contend with, whilst also increasing the potential spread of the virus. As a result of the new restrictions, we would strongly recommend that when young people enter the school campus in the morning, that they remain for the duration of the day. This will result in them staying on the school grounds over the lunch break. Whilst this is a recommendation and is also the case for many of our young people currently, we would ask that if your son/daughter does leave the school over the lunch break, that you speak with them and encourage them to remain in school between now and the Christmas break. 
Have a great weekend!
Yours sincerely
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James McParland
Head Teacher
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